Name:			

The Adventures of Pinocchio

In 1883 Carlo Collodi wrote the novel *The Adventures of Pinocchio*. It's the story of a woodcarver named Geppetto who makes a wooden puppet. The puppet, who Geppetto names Pinocchio, is very naughty and gets into trouble all the time.

In the passage below Pinocchio has been given coins that he is suppose to take to Geppetto. Before he can get home, he has an adventure where he is injured. The Fairy with the Turquoise Hair has rescued him and has made him take medicine to get well.

The Adventures of Pinocchio by Carlo Collodi

CHAPTER XVII: Pinocchio Will Not Take His Medicine

"And the four pieces—where have you put them?" asked the Fairy.

"I have lost them!" said Pinocchio, but he was telling a lie, for he had them in his pocket.

He had scarcely told the lie when his nose, which was already long, grew at once two inches longer.

"And where did you lose them?"

"In the wood near here."

At this second lie his nose went on growing.

"If you have lost them in the wood near here," said the Fairy, "we will look for them and we shall find them: because everything that is lost in that wood is always found."

"Ah! now I remember all about it," replied the puppet, getting quite confused; "I didn't lose the four gold pieces, I swallowed them whilst I was drinking your medicine."

At this lie his nose grew to such an extraordinary length that poor Pinocchio could not move in any direction. If he turned to one side he struck his nose against the bed or the window-panes, if he turned to the other he struck it against the walls or the door, if he raised his head a little he ran the risk of sticking it into one of the Fairy's eyes.



And the Fairy looked at him and laughed.

"What are you laughing at?" asked the puppet, very confused and anxious at finding his nose growing so prodigiously.

"I am laughing at the lie you have told."

"And how can you possibly know that I have told a lie?"

"Lies, my dear boy, are found out immediately, because they are of two sorts. There are lies that have short legs, and lies that have long noses. Your lie, as it happens, is one

of those that have a long nose."

Pinocchio, not knowing where to hide himself for shame, tried to run out of the room; but he did not succeed, for his nose had increased so much that it could no longer pass through the door.

The Adventures of Pinocchio:

Name: _____

Do You Remember?

I. Fill in the Blank

Write the correct answer in the blank.

- 1. How many coins did Pinocchio have?
- 2. Pinocchio said he lost the coins in the
- 3. The Fairy said there were lies that have ______ legs and lies that have long noses.
- 4. Pinocchio's nose got ______ when he told a lie.
- 5. The coins were really in Pinocchio's ______.

II. Pinocchio and the Fairy: Multiple Choice

Circle the correct answer to each question.

- 1. How did Pinocchio feel when the Fairy laughed at him?
- A. happy
- B. worried and unable to think clearly
- C. angry and mean
- D. pleased that he got away with lying
- 2. Why did Pinocchio say he swallowed the coins?
- A. He really did swallow them.
- B. The Fairy served them for dinner.
- C. Someone told him to say that.
- D. The Fairy couldn't look in his stomach.

- 3. What did Pinocchio almost stick into the
- Fairy's eye?
- A. his leg
- B. his nose
- C. the medicine bottle
- D. a coin
- 4. Who said they would look for the lost coins?
- A. Pinocchio
- B. the maid
- C. the Fairy
- D. no one

Name:			

The Adventures of Pinocchio: Vocabulary

I. Antonyms



An antonym is a word that means the opposite of another word.

Example: hot is an antonym for cold.

For each word below from The Adventures of Pinocchio write an antonym in the blank.

1. lost	
2. remember	
3. laughed	_
4. long	
5 lie	

II. Vocabulary Match

Match each word in Column A with its meaning in Column B

Column A		Column B
1	_ scarcely	A. unusual or extreme
2	_ whilst	B. grew bigger
3	_ extraordinary	C. amazingly large in size or number
4	_ anxious	D. while or at that time
5	_ prodigiously	E. feeling guilty
6	_ immediately	F. barely or just before
7	_ shame	G. at once
8	_ increased	H. concern or worry

Find	Adventures of Pinocchio: the Supporting Evidence e main ideas of the passage. What are three ideas from the passage that dea.
	Bad things happened to Pinocchio when he lied.

Name:	_
The Adventures of Pinocchio:	
Telling Lies	
In the real world, noses don't grow longer when people lie, but what would happen if they did grow longer? Do you think that would that be a good thing or a bad thing? How long would your nose be? Who would have a long nose?	

Fun With Words: The Adventures of Pinocchio Word Search

Circle each word from the list in the puzzle. The words can go in any direction.

Α	L	U	Р	0	С	K	Ε	Т	N	В	С
Ε	Ι	Ι	U	R	D	F	Α	Ι	R	Y	D
Z	Е	V	Р	Т	K	Н	Ε	D	Α	Q	S
R	S	K	Р	Н	N	С	M	Р	N	Н	Т
Α	В	Т	Е	Н	L	0	S	Т	٧	M	0
Е	F	Ε	Т	Α	Q	I	S	D	0	Е	M
F	Ι	Α	J	Е	Т	N	R	Е	D	D	Α
L	N	L	R	R	F	S	R	Т	L	I	С
V	Α	D	0	0	W	0	0	D	С	С	Н
Н	С	U	Р	Ι	N	0	С	С	Н	I	0
Q	D	Н	G	U	Υ	V	Z	N	J	N	Α
Q	K	Т	R	Н	Q	F	0	N	F	Ε	J

COINS FAIRY LAUGH LIES LOST MEDICINE NOSE PINOCCHIO POCKET PUPPET STOMACH WOOD

Name:	KEY	

The Adventures of Pinocchio

In 1883 Carlo Collodi wrote the novel *The Adventures of Pinocchio*. It's the story of a woodcarver named Geppetto who makes a wooden puppet. The puppet, who Geppetto names Pinocchio, is very naughty and gets into trouble all the time.

In the passage below Pinocchio has been given coins that he is suppose to take to Geppetto. Before he can get home, he has an adventure where he is injured. The Fairy with the Turquoise Hair has rescued him and has made him take medicine to get well.

The Adventures of Pinocchio by Carlo Collodi

CHAPTER XVII: Pinocchio Will Not Take His Medicine

"And the four pieces—where have you put them?" asked the Fairy.

"I have lost them!" said Pinocchio, but he was telling a lie, for he had them in his pocket.

He had scarcely told the lie when his nose, which was already long, grew at once two inches longer.

"And where did you lose them?"

"In the wood near here."

At this second lie his nose went on growing.

"If you have lost them in the wood near here," said the Fairy, "we will look for them and we shall find them: because everything that is lost in that wood is always found."

"Ah! now I remember all about it," replied the puppet, getting quite confused; "I didn't lose the four gold pieces, I swallowed them whilst I was drinking your medicine."

At this lie his nose grew to such an extraordinary length that poor Pinocchio could not move in any direction. If he turned to one side he struck his nose against the bed or the window-panes, if he turned to the other he struck it against the walls or the door, if he raised his head a little he ran the risk of sticking it into one of the Fairy's eyes.



And the Fairy looked at him and laughed.

"What are you laughing at?" asked the puppet, very confused and anxious at finding his nose growing so prodigiously.

"I am laughing at the lie you have told."

"And how can you possibly know that I have told a lie?"

"Lies, my dear boy, are found out immediately, because they are of two sorts. There are lies that have short legs, and lies that have long noses. Your lie, as it happens, is one

of those that have a long nose."

Pinocchio, not knowing where to hide himself for shame, tried to run out of the room; but he did not succeed, for his nose had increased so much that it could no longer pass through the door.



The Adventures of Pinocchio:

ame:				K	= `	Y			

Do You Remember?

I. Fill in the Blank

Actual student's answers may vary. Example of correct answers.

Write the correct answer in the blank.

- How many coins did Pinocchio have? ______

 Pinocchio said he lost the coins in the ______

 wood
- 3. The Fairy said there were lies that have ______ legs and lies that have long noses.
- 4. Pinocchio's nose got _____ when he told a lie.
- 5. The coins were really in Pinocchio's **pocket**

II. Pinocchio and the Fairy: Multiple Choice

Circle the correct answer to each question.

- 1. How did Pinocchio feel when the Fairy laughed at him?
- A. happy
- B. worried and unable to think clearly
 - C. angry and mean
 - D. pleased that he got away with lying
- 2. Why did Pinocchio say he swallowed the coins?
- A. He really did swallow them.
- B. The Fairy served them for dinner.
- C. Someone told him to say that.
- D. The Fairy couldn't look in his stomach.

- 3. What did Pinocchio almost stick into the Fairy's eye?
- A. his leg
- B. his nose
- C. the medicine bottle
- D. a coin
- 4. Who said they would look for the lost coins?
- A. Pinocchio
- B. the maid
- C. the Fairy
- D. no one

Name:	KEY

The Adventures of Pinocchio: Vocabulary

I. Antonyms



An antonym is a word that means the opposite of another word.

Example: hot is an antonym for cold.

For each word below from The Adventures of Pinocchio write an antonym in the blank.

Student's answers will vary. Example of correct answers.

1. lost	found	
2. remember	forget	
3. laughed	cried	
4. long	short	
5. lie	truth	

II. Vocabulary Match

Match each word in Column A with its meaning in Column B

Column A			Column B				
1	F	scarcely	A. unusual or extreme				
2	D	whilst	B. grew bigger				
3	A	extraordinary	C. amazingly large in size or number				
4	Н	anxious	D. while or at that time				
5	С	prodigiously	E. feeling guilty				
6	G	immediately	F. barely or just before				
7	Е	shame	G. at once				
8	В	increased	H. concern or worry				

The Adventures of Pinocchio: Find the Supporting Evidence	
Below is one of the main ideas of the passage. What are three ideas from the passage that support this main idea. Bad things happened to Pinocchio when he lied. Student's answers may vary. Example of correct answers: The Fairy laughed at him. Pinocchio couldn't leave the room.	

Name: KEY
The Adventures of Pinocchio:
Telling Lies
In the real world, noses don't grow longer when people lie, but what would happen if they did grow longer? Do you think that would that be a good thing or a bad thing? How long would your nose be? Who would have a long nose?
Student's answers will vary.

Name: KEY	
-----------	--

Fun With Words: The Adventures of Pinocchio Word Search

Circle each word from the list in the puzzle. The words can go in any direction.

Α	L	U	P	0	С	K	Е	T) N	В	С
E	I	I	U	R	D	F	Α	I	R	Υ	D
Z	Е	V	Р	Т	K	Н	Ε	D	Α	Q	S
R	S	K	P	Н	N	C	M	Р	N	Н	Т
Α	В	Т	E	н (L	0	S	T	٧	M	0
E	F	Ε	T	Α	Q	I	5	D	0	E	M
F	Ι	Α	J	Е	Т	N	R	E	D	D	Α
	N	L	R	R	F	S	R	Т	L	I	C
V	A	D	0	0 (W	0	0	D	С	С	Н
Н	C	U	P	I	N	0	С	С	Н	I	0
Q	D	Н	G	U	Υ	V	Z	N	J	N	Α
Q	K	Т	R	H	Q	F	0	N	F	E	J

COINS	LIES	NOSE	PUPPET
FAIRY	LOST	PINOCCHIO	STOMACH
LAUGH	MEDICINE	POCKET	WOOD